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10/01/2020 

Dear Mr. Whittaker/Michael 

RE EMPLOYMENT ARRANGEMENTS FOR MR CRAIG MATHESON 

OSCAR wishes yourself, SCRC staff and Councillors all the best for the New Year and looks forward to working with 

you in the best interests of the Sunshine Coast community. 

On behalf of OSCAR I am writing seeking information in relation to the employment arrangements for Mr. Craig 

Matheson. I have searched the SCRC website, corporate structure diagram and councillor profiles to find there is no 

reference to a “chief of staff” position or political adviser, only the Office of the Mayor. 

OSCAR seeks to understand the employment arrangements of the Mayor’s “chief of Staff” including: the role Mr. 

Matheson fulfills within the organization, his tenure, how he was appointed and his remuneration arrangements 

(the level within the organization on which he is placed). A copy of the Position Description and the advertisement 

for this position would be very much appreciated. 

Again best wishes for the coming year. 

Yours sincerely  

Melva Hobson PSM 

President OSCAR 

 


